

SUSANA MARTINEZ Governor

JOHN A. SANCHEZ

## NEW MEXICO ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT

## Hazardous Waste Bureau

2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-6303 Phone (505) 476-6000 Fax (505) 476-6030

www.nmenv.state.nm.us

DAVE MARTIN Secretary

Butch Tongate Deputy Secretary

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

May 24, 2012

A. David Budak Deputy Base Civil Engineer 49 CES/CEVR 550 Tabosa Avenue Holloman AFB, NM 88330-8458

RE: APPROVAL

APRIL 2009- JANUARY 2010 LONG-TERM MONITORING REPORT FOR OT-16 (SWMUS 118 AND 132 AND AOC-A), DP-30/SD-33 (SWMU 113B), AND SS-39 (SWMUS 165, 167, 177, 179 AND 181) HOLLOMAN AFB, NEW MEXICO, JUNE 2010 HOLLOMAN AIR FORCE BASE, EPA ID# NM6572124422 HWB-HAFB-10-002

Dear Mr. Budak:

The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) has reviewed the *April 2009-January 2010 Long-Term Monitoring Report for OT-16 (SWMUs 118 and 132 and AOC-A), DP-30/SD-33 (SWMU 113B), and SS-39 (SWMUs 165, 167, 177, 179 and 181) Holloman AFB, New Mexico, June 2010* which was received on July 6, 2010. The subject Long-Term Monitoring Report is hereby approved.

NMED therefore issues a Certificate of Completion for Corrective Action Complete (CAC) Without Controls for OT-16 (SWMUs 118 and 132 and AOC-A).

HAFB may initiate a Class 3 permit modification request for Corrective Action Complete for OT-16. The Class 3 Permit modification request includes requirements for public notice and for providing opportunity for public comments that are mandatory. NMED's determination that corrective action is complete is subject to NMED's reservation of rights for new information or

Mr. Budak May 24, 2012 Page 2

unknown conditions. As part of the Permit modification request process, new information may become available during the public comment period that a previously issued Certificate of Completion for a given site is not protective of human health or the environment. NMED reserves all rights against HAFB, and may withdraw a previously issued Certificate of Completion for any site where new information indicates that further corrective action is needed to protect human health and the environment.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Brian Salem at (505) 222-9576.

Sincerely,

John E. Kieling

Chief

Hazardous Waste Bureau

cc:

- W. Moats, NMED HWB
- B. Salem, NMED HWB
- C. Amindyas, NMED HWB
- D. Strasser, NMED HWB
- D. Scruggs, HAFB
- L. King, EPA, Region 6 (6PD-F)

File: HAFB 2012 and Reading

HAFB-10-002